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The Department of Planning has received City Council Bill #08-0210 for review. This legislation
is “for the purpose of prohibiting the transfer of certain vacant structures without approved plans
for the minimal repair of the structures; defining certain terms; and generally relating to the
transfer of vacant structures.”

The Department of Planning has reviewed bill CCB#08-0210, and while we understand the intent
behind this legislation, we believe there will be practical problems with the implementation of the
proposed changes. The bill seeks to prevent vacant structures that are in poor physical condition
from being transferred from one owner to another without the purchaser proving that a funded
plan for the renovation of the building is in place. It would initially appear that this bill would
limit speculators that acquire property with no real plans for improvement from buying and
holding properties — we believe this is a laudable goal. However, there will be a practical problem
in that the Department of Housing and Community Development (DHCD) will have to review
cach case independently, and make a determination that the prospective purchaser has some form
of funded plan, without guidance on what constitutes an acceptable plan, and an acceptable level
of funding. Further, we suspect that prospective purchasers may want to proceed more carefully
in today’s market, and that it may not be possible to have all of the required funding available and
committed prior to purchase. We defer to DHCD to further detail potential impacts on their

operations. For these reasons, the Department of Planning respectfully recommends disapproval
of this bill.

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Wolde Ararsa, Acting Land Use and Urban Design
Division Chief at 410-396-4488.
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